
 

1. The Government has emphasised its desire to reduce demands on acute care 

services by increasing the focus on community based care and improving public 

healthi. Actions to improve public health provide significant personal, social and 

(£3.461bn)

ii. In real-terms the public health grant will have fallen by around 20% 

in the five years to 2020-21. Whilst NHS budgets may have been protected from 

real-terms cuts we have seen services such as public health activity moved 

outside of the NHS and then cut significantly. 

 

2. The current context is that the Government intends to replace the public health 

grant with funding through local authority business rate retention (BRR) from April 

2020 risks further reductions in public health spending as local authorities 

struggle to balance budgets and competing priorities, particularly for those who 

are unable to increase business rate income by increasing business activity in 

their area. There is a real risk that economically depressed areas in greatest 

need of public health support will be hardest hit by this changeiii. Unless protected 

and ring-fenced there is a risk that cuts in public health will be politically easier to 

defend to local communities than services at the acute end of the care sector 

such as social care and safeguarding. Additionally, the allocation of funding 

between local authorities must carefully reflect the specific needs of local 

communities, such as accessibility and travel times in rural communities. 
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